ROADS OPERATING
ANALYST: NICK BOWMAN

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2024 Revised Budget, Annualized
	
	$119,248,231
	
	$123,914,592
	
	435.6
	
	8.0

	2025 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	$6,035,977
	
	$0
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2025 Decision Packages
	
	$3,493,380
	
	$126,237,504
	
	435.6 
	
	0.0 

	2025 Proposed Budget
	
	$128,778,000
	
	$126,238,000
	
	435.6
	
	8.0

	% Change from prior biennium, annualized
	
	8.0%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium, annualized
	
	2.9%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: Unincorporated area levy, share of state gas tax receipts, reimbursable fees for services, grants, and mitigation payments from developers.



DESCRIPTION

The Road Services Division of the Department of Local Services manages the unincorporated area roadway network that supports more than one million trips per day while providing pathways for essential public utilities.  The system consists of about 1,500 miles of county roads and 182 bridges, plus numerous sidewalks and pathways, traffic signs and signals, drainage pipes and culverts and other critical transportation infrastructure. The Strategic Plan for Road Services (SPRS) defines the vision and mission for the Road Services Division (RSD), consistent with the King County Strategic and Comprehensive Plans.

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The 2025 Roads operating budget of approximately $128.8 million is a proposed increase of approximately $9.5 million (8%) over the annualized 2024 revised budget. 

The largest proposed operating expenditures include:
· A $6 million adjustment to the base budget, primarily resulting from a 5.5% GWI for most Roads personnel; 
· $1.9 million in additional central rate costs, covering Fleet, IT infrastructure, bond service, and other charges; and
· $1.4 million for the purchase of new maintenance equipment and vehicles intended to support existing maintenance staff and the multi-benefit maintenance crew approved in the 23-24 biennial budget. 

Proposed operating revenues of approximately $126.2 million is an increase of approximately $2.3 million (1.9%) over the annualized 2024 revised budget. The increase derives mainly from higher-than-expected new construction in the unincorporated areas that is expected to be realized in 2025 and stabilize back to lower historical levels in the outyears.   

KEY ISSUES

Staff have not identified any key issues with this budget.





